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The Global Environment Facility (GEF) Small Grants           

Programme (SGP) in Samoa, is once again bringing to the     

forefront the importance of supporting communities who are 

facing a lot of risks in their fragile ecosystems. Ten applicants 

were awarded financial grants from the GEF-SGP, totalling a 

sum of over 218,000 USD, which will be utilised to implement 

projects spanning numerous GEF Focal Areas (FAs). 

 

Two inception workshops were conducted in January to             

congratulate the successful applicants in both Upolu and Savaii, 

including Community Based Organisations (CBOs) for           

embodying the very   essence of sustainable development, 

òthinking globally, acting locallyó. the inception workshops also 

provided an opportunity for the SGP team to clarify queries and 

to help build their capacity in implementing the approved work 

plans. 
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January 24th-25th 

The Forestry Division conducted a two day tree planting 

workshop in Vaipouli, Savaii. The workshop highlighted 

the importance of forests and the Forestry Act 2011, 

which enforces harvesting of forestry resources and     

registration of portable sawmills operating in the       

country. 

  

Workshop participants were able to discuss and          

exchange ideas on ways to improve the Two Million 

Tree Campaign, in meeting its target by 2020 and        

addressing forestry issues. 

 

A visit to the Masamasa/Falelima National Park was   

also conducted to enable staff to  capture the message 

behind the campaign; to enrich our forests, increase    

forest cover, preserve biodiversity and to mitigate        

climate change impacts, etc. 

 

January 10th-13th 

The Honourable Fiame Naomi Mataafa and Mrs Vanda 

Faasoa-Chan Ting represented Samoa at the 9th         

Assembly of the International Renewable Energy    

Agency (IRENA) in Abu Dhabi, United Arab Emirates. 

  

A Small Island Developing States (SIDS) high level 

meeting was also held prior to the Assembly for         

discussions on accelerating SIDõs energy  transition.    

Fiame emphasized that climate change is the single 

greatest threat to SIDS as there is an urgency to take   

effective action immediately to mitigate against the      

adverse climate change impacts.  


